Declaration of Intent on No Gift Policy
Fiscal Year 2024

I, Set. Mongkhon Sonnuan, the Permanent Secretary for Education, would like to
announce the implementation of the No Gift Policy for the Office of the Permanent Secretary,
Ministry of Education's executives, civil servants, civil servant teachers, educational personnel.
Kamphaeng Phet Provincial Education Office will create a culture of good faith in the Ministry, cultivate
awareness of morality and ethics, create good attitudes and good values, perform official duties
with honesty, fairness, transparency, accountability and non-discrimination, adhere to public
interests above personnel interests, have a public mind and be responsible, insist on doing the
right things and ensure that there will be no conflict of interest between personnel and public
interests. In relation to this, no properties or other monetary benefit will be accepted from
stakeholders, except for those properties or benefits reasonably and morally obtainable according
to relevant laws, rules or regulations issued by the provisions of the law. Furthermore,
all the personnel of the Office of the Permanent Secretary will perform official duties in accordance
with rules, regulations and the cabinet resolutions or regulations issued under the law, including
strictly observing and conducting oneself in accordance with ethical standards, the Civil Service Code
of Ethics and the Code of Ethics for Teachers and Educational. Personnel.

Announced on February 8 , 2024
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